DARSHAM PARISH COUNCIL

A Parish Council Meeting was held on Tuesday 14th February 2012 at 7.30pm.

PRESENT Cllr. Coates-Smith (Chairman) & Cllrs. Butler, Hare, Loveridge, Smith, & District Cllr. Slater In attendance was 4 members of the public.

PUBLIC QUESTION TIME. No issues were raised by members of the public.
02.01
APOLOGIES.  Apologies from Cllr Reeves, Reeve, Leggate, Alexander & Mrs Reeve
02.02
DECLARATION OF INTEREST. There were no declarations of interest.
02.03
MINUTES. 

1. All councillors were in possession of a copy of the minutes of the last meeting, with one small change, the minutes were duly passed and signed. A copy of the minutes for the public notice boards were also signed.


2. Spot checks are to be made by the Police on speed through the village and a work order has been issued for a missing 30MPH repeater sign. An error was made at last meeting as there is no bridge of footpath 2. Environment Agency had cleared The Wash. Freddy Fleggs bench has been cleaned & treated.
02.04
PLANNING

1. Darsham House. Alterations to East Elevation  – Withdrawn.

2. Darsham Nurseries. Office & Shed  – Granted by SCDC.

Objections were raised re the garage at Severn, The Street. It was noted but this structure had been approved by SCDC.
02.05
FINANCE 

1. It was agreed that the RFO should approach SALC to act as internal auditor for this current audit and term of reference should be agreed.

2. Review of Standing Orders & Financial Regulation will be held over to next meeting.


3. Financial Statement presented and accepted.
02.06
 The Chairman explained the 500 page document relating to Core Strategy where it related to Darsham and will present a written précis to all councillors.
02.07
The Draft Conservation Area Appraisal was discussed and it was agreed that all was in order apart from the exclusion of Coronation Square. The Chairman to write re this matter. It was also agreed that Landowners & Householders who wished a change should make their own representations.
02.08
Review of Affordable Housing. It was agreed that the council should investigate further & Chairman will write to Suffolk Acre. 
The meeting was adjourned to deal with next 3 items.

02.09
Mr T Mayhew explained a new web site for councils. All agreed it would be a good idea to try and involve another person & Mr Mayhew was happy to continue as webmaster. A training course is available.
02.10
The Chairman & Cllr Smith met MP T. Coffey at a 15 minute meeting.  She gave information on referendums & DEFRA Grants. Cllr Smith expressed concerns re loss of agricultural land to woodland in the area.
02.11
Re allotments, The Chairman explained a change of use is feasible but would be difficult to obtain. Cllrs agreed to a visit by a representative of National Association of Gardeners & Allotment Holders at next meeting.
The meeting was then reopened.

02.12
PROGRESS REPORTS

District Cllr Slater gave an update of SCDC budget. 2.3 million has been saved during last year & savings of a further 2 million are hope for this year. A cut in the number or councillors by 30% to be made at next election. Waveney & Suffolk Coastal planning Depts to be amalgamated.
Cllr Hare gave an update on the latest Sizewell position, it is likely that the planning process will take another 2 years

02.13
CORRESPONDENCE. 

1. Copy of letter sent by Mr M Wharton of Brussels Green to SCDC re conservation area received.

01.14
ANY OTHER BUSINESS.

There was no other business.
01.15
DATE OF NEXT MEETING. Tuesday 13th March 2012 at 7.30pm. 
The meeting ended at 8.50pm.
The council wished to send its best wishes the Cllr Keith Alexander for a speedy recovery from Illness & a safe return from hospital.
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